
Dear Members of the Judiciary Committee, 
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore. We are also working in collaboration with CASA de 
Maryland. I am a resident of District 45. I am testifying in support 
of HB1431, the Maryland Data Privacy Act. 
 
HB1431 would ban all Maryland state and local government 
agencies from sharing access to their databases of sensitive 
personal information, or information taken from those databases, 
with federal immigration authorities, unless those authorities have a 
real warrant, signed by a judge, authorizing their access to private 
information. In addition, HB1431 seeks to fight back against the 
president’s revocation of the “sensitive locations” policy by requiring government agencies to deny access 
to their buildings and facilities to immigration authorities unless they have a warrant signed by a judge.  
 
The law does not require us to freely lend the federal government our resources to help President Trump 
conduct his anti-immigrant campaign. We must stand up for our friends and neighbors by refusing to be 
complicit. It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of HB1431, the Maryland 
Data Privacy Act. 
 
Thank you for your time, service, and consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
Brytani Fraser 
3211 Moravia rd. Baltimore, MD 21214 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
 


